

# Froebelian School Kindergarten's Newsletter 23 February 2024

Next week, the whole school ethos theme will be:

# We keep trying even when it is difficult

Dear Parent

We have enjoyed welcoming the children back after the half term holiday, it has been lovely to hear all of the things they got up to. A big thank you for your donations on Friday for the FPTA, I'm sure the hampers will look wonderful! The children really enjoyed wearing their own clothes.

We looked at Spring this week and some of the things that happen in Spring. They have written some sentences about Spring and have been 'Leonardo Da Vinci's', creating beautiful blossom pictures. As the saying goes 'It's beginning to look a lot like Christmas!'..... It's beginning to look like Spring!!

## Literacy

This week, we have been recapping all of the Phase 3 sounds we have been learning so far. The children are doing so well and we are so proud of them! We have been reading and writing sentences with the Phase 3 sounds in. See if your child can write some sentences at home. Next week, we will continue to consolidate all the sounds we have learnt so far and to apply these to our reading and writing.

#### **Mathematics**

This week, we have started looking at mass and capacity. We looked at how many cubes would we need to balance the scales. We discussed vocabulary such as mass, capacity, heavier, lighter, higher and lower. They really enjoyed completing the activities practically.

## Homework

All homework will be set on the Seesaw app. Your child will also bring home flashcards along with Tricky Word bookmarks. Please practise reading and spelling with these at home. Please add drawings, photos or write about what you did at the weekend.

We hope you have a fab-u-lous weekend!

### Calendar Dates -

February	
Mon 26	Assembly Visitor: Dr Paul Bell (Headteacher at Horsforth High)
	Monday 26 <sup>th</sup> February – EYFS Teddy Bear's Picnic